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Charity Mo: 1115648

JANUARY 2014 UPDATE

We would like to thank you so much for your valued support for 'Suzannes Ministries' Step
out in Faith. Last year was one of our best years so far in our Ministry with over 20,000
graduates, new primary schools donated by our Ministry in New Zealand and a high school
donated by 'Vision Church' in Australia. Then we had two fantastic mass crusades in India
caysing many churches to get planted as a result. We also gave out clothing, shoes and socks
.on Chrismas Day to all our orphans in Pakistan, see picture below. THANK YOU for making all
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This year began with an all night 'International Prayer Vigil' where we were joined at the
same time by our Bible Schools in various countries by phone.
Altogether we were about 3,500, all praying the New Year in. The Lord spoke to all of us

about winning our battles in Prayer. If we get victory in prayer then it will be manifest in the

physical realm.

So far this year we have opened up twelve Bible schools in new areas in India with 9,000
students. Plus three bible schools in new areas in Pakistan, and much growth in

Africa. Pastor Edward is also completing the New Christian High School in Uganda. (See
picture of the new school below). All this has happenned so far in January this year.

Our financial challenge in India is that the government now charges us £2,000 per year to
register the bible schools, plus it is costing £6,000 to plant bible schools in the new areas of
India, Pakistan and Africa in January and Febuary this year. Please pray for the extra amount
needed to be raised. Also pray for invitations to speak at more churches in England from April
on this year. Thank you.

Our telephone ministry to Sierria Leone is going well - two weeks ago we had a crusade
where most of the town, plus the chief and witch doctors recieved Jesus as Lord. An owner
of a book shop in Sierra Leona also donated 700 bibles for new believers, (see photo below).
Then in Pakistan, through the telepone ministry, we had a lady last week who for four years
was paralysed down one side of her body and was unable to speak. She was instantly healed
through prayer on the phone. We thank God for these wonderful miracles.

I leave for Australia on the12th Feb to 7th of March, then | will travel on to New Zealand and
arrive home on the 3rd of April. Please pray for this trip as well as good health for Wilfrid my
husband, who will be left in England to run the Ranch.

April is fully booked up at the Ranch and we have booked a stand for the Ministry at
theResourse Exhibition at Sandown Park. Phone me for more details.

We will have our next 'three day Bible School of Ministry' in June. If you are interested in
coming to one of these, please email me well in advance on: wpillans@aol.com or phone
01865 300099 and we will contact you with dates and details.

Thanking you for all your support, God bless you, from Suzanne and Wilfred.

Wilfrid & Suzanne Pillans
Standlake Ranch

Downs Road Standlake
Oxfordshire

0X29 7UH

Phone: 01865 300099
Email: wpillans@aol.com

Web: www.standlakeranch.co.uk

Joy Johnson

12C Wales Street
Rangiora

North Canterbury 7400
New Zealand
johnsonj@clear.net.nz

David & Dawn Alston
27 Meredith Street
Blaxland NSW

2774

Australia

dmalston@mac.com
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